
 

LAWRENCE TOWNSHIP ZONING COMMISSION MEETING 

March 1, 2021     

The members in attendance: George Downes, Joe Hafer, Patrick Kline, Sally Storad and Glenn 

Myers, alternates. Chairman Downes appointed Sally Storad and Glenn Myers Alternates to the 

Zoning Commission as voting members.  Trustee Don Ackerman, Trustee Mike Haueter and 

Zoning Inspector Ron Weekley were also present.   

Meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m. by Chairman Downes.   

January 11, 2021 meeting minutes cannot be approved at this time.  Myers made a motion to 

approve the February 1, 2021 meeting minutes seconded by Storad.  Minutes approved. 

Weekley advised the Commission of the public hearing by the trustees on February 11, 2021 

and made a change to the definition of shipping containers, not allowing them to be lived in.  

Trustees are having a special meeting March 4, 2021 to discuss the proposed regulation 

changes.  Weekley advised Commission of parcel omitted from ZC Resolution 20-01 which 

needed corrected.  Myers made a motion to add parcel no. 34-03318-001 to C-3, seconded by 

Storad.  Motion passed.  Weekley has received calls regarding the golf course and additional 

options are being investigated. 

Trustee Haueter discussed various changes to the proposed regulations. 

Ackerman advised the commission of road paving projects, fire department contract, summer 

help, cares act funds and a dead tree in Ft. Laurens are some of the items trustees are working 

on.  Ackerman will invite Jill Lengler from Regional Planning to attend the May 3, 2021 Zoning 

Commission meeting and invite the Board of Zoning Appeals to discuss zoning in Tuscarawas 

County. 

The next Zoning Commission meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 5, 2021 at the Lawrence 

Township Building at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Ann Ackerman 


